
 

 

     

 

PHILIPPINE WEALTH ACCOUNTING AND VALUATION OF ECOSYSTEMS 
(PHIL-WAVES) 

LAGUNA LAKE BASIN ECOSYSTEM ACCOUNTING CASE STUDY 

 
The Laguna Lake Development Authority has been granted technical assistance 
through the World Bank-funded Philippine Wealth Accounting and Valuation of 
Ecosystems (PhilWAVES) to undertake the Laguna Lake Basin Ecosystem 
Accounting to establish ecosystem accounts and provide strategic linkages to 
policy decision making towards sustainable development of the Laguna Lake 
Basin. 
 
All interested individuals and groups, and the general public are informed that the 
Certificates of Non-Overlap (CNOs) with any Ancestral Domain/Land of Indigenous 
Cultural Communities/Indigenous Peoples in the following areas: 
 

1. Caloocan City, Manila City, Marikina City, Muntinlupa City, Pasay City, Pasig 
City, Quezon City and Taguig City, and Municipality of Pateros, all in Metro 
Manila (CNO Control No. RIV-NCR-2013-12-037, dated December 2, 2013); 

2. Municipalities of Malvar, Santo Tomas and Tanauan City, all of Batangas 
Province (CNO Control No. RIV-BAT-2013-12-038, dated December 2, 2013); 

3. Municipalities of Carmona, GMA, Silang and Tagaytay City (CNO Control No. 
RIV-CAV-2013-12-039, dated December 2, 2013); 

4. Municipalities of Alaminos, Bay, Calauan, Cavinti, Famy, Kalayaan, Liliw, Los 
Banos, Luisiana, Lumban, Mabitac, Magdalena, Majayjay, Nagcarlan, Paete, 
Pagsanjan, Pakil, Pangil, Pila, Rizal, Santa Cruz, Santa Maria, Siniloan and 
Victoria; Cities of Binan, Cabuyao, Calamba, San Pedro, Santa Rosa and San 



Pablo; all in the Province of Laguna (CNO Control No. RIV-LAG-2013-12-040, 
dated December 2, 2013; 

5. Municipality of Lucban, Province of Quezon (CNO Control No. RIV-Que-
2013-12-041); and 

6. Municipalities of Angono, Baras, Binangonan, Cainta, Cardona, Jala-Jala and 
Pililla, all of the Province of Rizal (CNO Control No. RIV-RIZ-2013-042, dated 
December 2, 2013) 

 
are publicly available at the following office/address: 

 

 Office of the Assistant General Manager, LLDA: 4th Floor Annex Building, 
SRA Compound, North Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City; Telephone No. 
376-4067; 

 Office of the General Manager, LLDA: (same as above); 

 LLDA Bulletin Board: (same as above); 

 Management Services Department Bulletin Board: Ground Floor, 
Philippine Sugar Center, North Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City. 

 
and are also accessible at the following websites: 
 

 LLDA Website (www.llda.gov.ph) 

 World Bank Website (www.worldbank.org) 
 
 
 
 
 
 J.R.NEREUS O. ACOSTA, PH.D. 

Secretary/Presidential Adviser on Environmental 
Protection and Concurrent General Manager, LLDA 
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